
American Disposal Co., Inc. 
PO Box 399 

Puyallup, WA  98371 

 

 
July 25, 2018 

 
 
 

Mr. Mark L. Johnson 
Executive Director and Secretary 

Attn: Records Section 
Washington Utilities and 
Transportation Commission 

1300 S Evergreen Park Dr SW 
Olympia, WA  98504-7250 

 
RE:  Commodity Credit Adjustment for American Disposal Co., Inc. G-87. 
 

Dear Mr. Johnson: 
 

Attached please find revised pages for Tariff Number 27, as well as supporting 
documentation for the commodity credit adjustment.   
 

The commodity credit will decrease from $.63 to a debit of $3.03 (581%) per residential 
customer per month. The multi-family credit will decrease from $.31 to a debit of $1.34 
(532%) per yard per pickup.   

 
Due to the volatility in the recycling commodity markets we are hereby requesting a waiver 

from WAC 480-70-351(2).  The calculation uses the most recent six-month historical period 
to estimate the recycling commodity revenue/commodity credit for the next six months.  
 

We are respectfully asking for relief from the 45 day filing requirement and are filing this 
filing with less than statutory notice under WAC 480-70-276.  If approved by the 

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission, the revised commodity credit will go 
into effect on September 1, 2018.   
 

If you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact me at (360) 695-4923, or via 
email at heatherg@wcnx.org. 

 
Sincerely, 
Heather Garland 

Pricing Manager  
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